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Highway Construction Project Update for 

SH 9—Valley Brook Road to Coyne Valley Road 
 

• Construction began June 15, 2009.  

• Traffic has been shifted to the east but two 12 foot lanes have been maintained. This lane 

configuration is expected to remain through spring of 2010.   

• Work has begun installing new culvert pipes.  This work is occurring at night and will 

necessitate occasional closures of SH 9 between Valley Brook and Coyne Valley. 

• Portions of the shared use path have been moved to a new alignment.   

• A temporary pedestrian bridge is in place along the new alignment of the shared use path.  

The permanent structure will be finished by the end of September.   

• Work on two retaining walls will begin the week of August 10th, 2009. 

• After the retaining walls have been completed a section of the shared use path near the 

pedestrian bridge will be shifted to the west.   

• The Contractor has begun to haul fill dirt and build up the west side of the road.  The fill 

is expected to be completed by October 2009.   

• Construction Work for the season will be concluded before Breckenridge’s opening 

weekend. 

• Work will begin in the spring after Breckenridge Ski area has closed. 

• Anticipated completion date is November 2010.  

• Questions or concerns can be directed to: 
o Bob Smith, PE – Project Engineer 

(970) 389-4786  
o Mark Vessely, PE – Resident Engineer, Region 1 Mountain Residency 

(303) 512-5601 
• Thank you for driving safely. 


